Town of Goshen Council Meeting

Goshen Town Hall

May 14, 2019
Town Board Meeting       7:00 PM
A.      Pledge of Allegiance – Charles Pipkin
B.      Prayer- Kathy Peterson
C.      Disclosures- none

D. Public Input/ Reports (limited to three minutes) Non- agenda items

Cody Young asked about water and if he can hook up and turn on a meter due to him already having a box for one. He stated that he wouldn’t be using it for a home, but to just water his horses at his property. The council explained that they have chosen not to hook up any new  meters until the review is complete and the master plan is complete come October this year. That was there wont be anymore issues on top of other issues that we are currently dealing with, if something were to happen in the mean time. 
Randy Staheli mentioned that he has lots of left/stealing going on at his house. Various items were taken. Mayor Staheli noted that we will let our Deputy know and keep an eye out.
1. Approval of Minutes: Charles motions, Lindsay seconds, all in favor.

2.  Discuss getting Stop Signs North of the School for Crossing Zone
Steven reflected on last month’s decisions and discussions pertaining to the Crosswalks and school zones. They have since used more cones, and flags to cross from north and south intersections, and continued with the crossing guard from east to west. He noted that the kids are attentive and loving the changes, and there has been some noticeable positive improvements. It was also mentioned to put a stop sign or four way stop sign by the school, the principal of the school isn’t convinced that we need that. Kathy mentioned that there was a stop sign already but it has been knocked over and needs to be put back up. Also, they thought agreed to paint a crosswalk on Center St. there as well. That will be done closer to school time. Charles noted that he personally wants to see a four way stop put in, due to traffic and the amount of kids walking South on Center St. This will be done in a process style situation, try this and then go from there. Loyle Steele mentioned side walks, Steven said there is something coming down the road that will help with that soon, more information later.

3.  Cemetery and Memorial Day

There have been several complaints, in personal as well as social media. Some council agreed that it needs to be helped. Kathy stated that she is concerned about the headstones falling over and wondering how to take care of that and what they can do to improve that situation. Nan Black suggested to contact Eagle scouts to see if they can come and assist in picking them up and straightening them. Lawn mowers have been down, grass has not been mowed, but the town has since bought two brand new riding mowers with mulchers so this will make the improvements needed. Memorial lights were installed, and things in the works to be replaced and repaired to get this year up and going to a good start. It has taken time, but there are improvements being made in reference to all the complaints. There is a town wide invite for a community clean up day to be held at the cemetery on Saturday, May 18th at 8:00 A.M. Kathy added that we need to be seeded and sod replaced. Sprinklers need to be turned on, but with all the rain it was decided to wait for another week or so for water to be turned on. 
4.  Budget Preview for year 2019-2020 Fiscal Year

Rachel Pena printed the preview for this for the council to read. (see attachment). No changes to the departments, except the Fire Department who made an amendment for their check that was given pertaining to the Bald Mountain Fire. Otherwise, nothing is set to change.
** Work Meeting needed to be prior to Adjournment**
F. Work Session-
Steven gave a brief update; they met with sunrise and got the water master plan going. They will look into all of the system, the lines, storage, fire flows, rates, distribution system etc and then come back with all the projects and what it will take to make said improvements and assess all the things that need to be done. They are aiming for a preliminary report prior to the next council meeting in June. After this, we will learn if we need to make increases in any rates, and or impact fees etc to put Goshen on track. 

Charles mentioned that this is important to line this out, for reason of being in compliance and doing what it takes so we can go out and get grants. Steven added that we can not go out and get any grants that are out there, some have restrictions and requirements, and most, as of right now, we do not meet or qualify for. These steps that we are taking are so these grants can be more open and available to us. 

Nan asked if they have done any tests on the fire hydrants, and yes they have already done this and they did find a couple broken or needing to be fixed. Our system deserves to be maintained and kept up, so we need to put the money into our system to improve all this.
E.  Adjournment – Charles motions, Kathy seconds, all in favor at 9:38 P.M. 
Attended Meeting: Charles Pipkin, Kathy Peterson, Steven Staheli, Lindsay Farnsworth, Magen Carlisle, Rachel Pena, Marcella and Randy Staheli, Loyle and Roe Steele, Jenny Staheli, Cody Young, and Bruce Farnsworth.
Excused Absent: Sammy Steinfeldt
